

St Anne's Church Academy @Hewish & @West Wick



Term 3 Newsletter 10th January 2020

Dear Parents and Carers

Welcome back and Happy New Year.

As I introduced our new term's church value 'Courage' this week with worships encouraging children to step out of their comfort zones, I can proudly say that is exactly what I have done and what a joy it has been so far. My new role has allowed me to spend time on both campuses in every class, on both gates and in Little Learners and I can honestly say that I am so blessed to work with such wonderful children, staff and families.

We have all hit the ground running with amazing learning on display absolutely everywhere — I am sure your children are buzzing with their new learning themes! I am very excited to see what the rest of the term will bring.

Emma Hardy-Smith Follow me on Twitter @ehardysmith

GATES & MORNINGS

A reminder that the gates @WW are open from 8.15-8.30am and @H from 8.30-8.45am. Children must be in class ready for registration at 8.30am @WW and at 8.45am @H. Any children arriving after the gates are

closed need to enter via the office and will be entered as late on the registers.

Our Family Handbook is an informative guide full of useful information and is available to view on our website by following any of these links

https://book.stanneschurchacademy.co.uk/index.html#issue/1

https://stanneschurchacademy.co.uk/about-us/key-information/

https://stanneschurchacademy.co.uk/about-us/welcome/

SAFEGUARDING LEAD

Emma Hardy-Smith is now Designated Safeguarding Lead for St Annes. If you have any safeguarding concerns please do not hesitate to contact Emma or our Deputy DSLs Di Martin, Cat Hockey, Rachel Few and Anna Blasdale (Little Learners).

SENCO

Beth Manning is stepping back from the SENCO role at Hewish for terms 3 and 4 and Di Martin will resume whole school SENCO responsibilities and will be spending time at both sites during this time. If you have any

concerns about your child or would like advice about SEND issues please contact Di Martin.

SPORTS CLUBS

Sports clubs will start next week beginning Monday 13th January and will run for 5 weeks.

CAR PARK @WEST WICK

Please could we remind school parents that the car park @WW should not be used for morning drop-off or afternoon pick-up. Also, the four marked parent and child bays outside the nursery building are for the use of nursery parents only.

SCOOTERS @WW

We encourage all our children to walk to school whenever possible or ride their scooters, but please ensure that scooters are ridden responsibly at all times. Please make sure your child takes care in the car park @WW being aware of vehicles and pedestrians – we have a lot of very little nursery children that can be easily hurt.

STARTING SCHOOL IN SEPTEMBER 2020

If your child or somone you know has a child who is starting school in September 2020 please encourage them to come and have a look at both of our campuses. **The closing**

date for applications is January 15th. We are really proud of St Anne's and would love to have 60 Busy Bees joining us in September 2020.

DIARY DATES

Monday 6th January – First day of Term 3 Tuesday 11th February – Learning Review Meetings 3.30-5.45pm Thursday 13th February – Learning Review

Meetings 3.30-7.15pm

Monday 3rd February – Family Worship Y4@WW (Courage) 2.30pm

Monday 10th February – Family Worship Y4@H (Courage) 2.15pm

Friday 14th February – Last day of Term 3 Monday 24th February – first day of Term 4

ST ANNE'S TERM DATES 2019-20 FOR CHILDREN

Term 3: Monday 6th January 2020 to Friday 14th February 2020

Term 4: Monday 24th February 2020 to

Friday 3rd April 2020

Term 5: Monday 20th April 2020 to

Friday 22nd May 2020

Term 6: Monday 1st June 2020 to Friday

17th July 2020

TPLT TERM DATES 2020-2021

Term 1: Wednesday 2nd September to Thursday 15th October 2020

Term 2: Monday 2nd November 2020 to Friday 18th December 2020

Monday 4th January 2021 to

Friday 12th February 2021

Term 4: Monday 22nd February 2021 to

Term 3:

Friday 1st April 2021

Term 5: Monday 19th April 2021 to

Friday 28th May 2021

Term 6: Monday 7th June 2021 to Friday 16th July 2021

Please book holidays within these dates so that your children maximise their learning in school. It really does make a difference. Applications for time off will not be authorised unless in very exceptional circumstances. Your support with this really is appreciated.

Time Out For Parents

Handling Anger in the Family

Sessions for anyone parenting children aged 5 to 16

Date

Friday, 12:30 - 2:30pm 31st January -28th February 2020

Venue

Locking Castle Church Jasmine Way, BS24 7JW

Booking & Further Information

Contact Cathy Bond M ~ 07875 442139 E ~ parentinglcc@gmail.com P ~ 01934 519888 (church office)





@ehardvsmith